
School Health Advisory Council (SHAC)
Regular Meeting November 18, 2024

12:00 - 1:00 pm

Topics Speaker(s)
● Expectations

■ Communication
■ Loyalty
■Work Ethic
■ Positive Climate

Erin and Janelle

● Introductions
● SHAC Description and Purpose: reviewed and provided to members
● SHAC Frequently Asked Questions: reviewed and provided to members

All

● Health Education
○ SHARE 2024-2025 School Year Updates

■ SHARE Parent Meeting December 11, 2024
■ High School will be providing SHARE in January; JH is

scheduled for December; Elementaries had discussed having
SHARE in the Spring. Mrs. Lester suggested that all students
push SHARE in the Fall before the busy testing season starts.

○ Vaping Education 2024-2025 School Year
■ Options were discussed
■ Mid-Coast Family Services

● Possibly for students who have been caught with a
vape in a series of small group sessions?

■ Update from Mrs. Lester and Mrs. Bludau
● Communication will occur after the program is

viewed, and a decision will be made on what is best
● Family and Community Involvement Potential Ideas

○ Newsletter
■ After each SHAC meeting, Erin will submit notes for

communications to add to the newsletter
○ Methodist Healthcare Ministries Parent Training Opportunity

■ Council discussed a potential idea of setting up a class within
the district or possibly at the public library. Child care was
brought up as a potential concern, and it was discussed that
high school students could assist, and we could contact Mrs.
Breitschopf for assisting with securing students for child care.

■ Mrs. Perez also noted that it would be beneficial for
counselors to have the flyers in their offices to be able to
provide to parents.

All

● Counseling/Guidance and Mental Health Update
○ Current Case Numbers
○ Update on Mental Health Specialist

Ashley
Julie
Mr. Wayner



○ SMART Grant
○ ASIST Training
○ Work/Life Balance Training with Mrs. Casie Ehrig
○ Homeless Update

■ 22 Students as of Snapshot Date
■ Baskets being packed and will be delivered with the help of
truancy team

● Health Services Update
○ Dr. Commie Hisey, GISD Medical Director for 2024-2025
○ Updated Standing Orders Signed and Distributed
○ Stock Albuterol and Epi-Pens on Campuses Housed with Nurses

■ Sievers doctors in support
■ Pros/Cons
■ A policy will be drafted and presented to the board. Mr.
Philips will contact his previous district to ask for an example
to be reviewed

● Nutrition Services Update

Erin

● Recent Happenings
○ Student Flu Survey Data Review

■ Survey yielded very low interest; so student flu vaccination
clinic will not occur this year

○ Community Resource Collaboration Group Updates
■ Formally registered as a State CRCG
■ Confidentiality forms signed by attending members in

November
■ Referral Process Reviewed
■ Follow up meetings scheduled the first Wednesday of each

month from 12-1 in the GISD Boardroom
● Important Dates

○ Next SHAC Meeting: February 3, 2025 from 12-1pm in the
GISD Boardroom

● Questions/Concerns/Comments All Staff

Current Action Items

Item Due Date Delegated to?
Send summary to communications Erin
Visit vape program Janelle/Mrs. Bludau
Stock Albuterol and Epi Pen Policy Erin, Jeremy


